HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

December 12, 2005

2:45 P.M.

Members present:Sarah Kuhn-teacher, Donna Ghaderi- teacher (library/media specialist), Mary Borders – teacher, Donna Keeney-parent, and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.  

Mrs. Handel presented the proposed December agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented.

Minutes from the October and November SBDM meeting were presented.  Committee approved as read.

Mrs. Vickie Morris, special education classroom assistant asked to address the council regarding policies on head lice.  She requested the SBDM establish a No Nit Policy.  Mrs. Handel did share that the school handbook, which is approved by SBDM, has a No Nit guideline printed in it.   She also said the school follows the policy.  When chronic cases occur within the same family other measures are taken to help assist the family in treat and ridding their family of lice. The council will work on further official policy regarding head lice.  

A first draft was presented of the Wellness Policy.  In order to have a policy in place the committee chose to establish a basic policy to be revised once the district finishes work on its policy.  A second reading will be held in January.

Accident reports for November and December will be reviewed at the January meeting.

School activities budget was presented for review.

With no other business the meeting adjourned at 3:55 p.m.  The next scheduled meeting will be on Monday, January 23, 2005 at 2:45 p.m. in the school library.

